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AYLESBURY YOUTH

TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of a meeting of the Aylesbury Youth Town Council (AYTC) held
on Thursday 1 August, 2024, held on Microsoft Teams at 5:09pm

Due to the meeting scheduled for 24 July not reaching quorum, this additional
meeting was scheduled.

AYTC Councillors Present: Chidum Eke, Anjali Kumar, John Utime,
Officer Present: AYTC Clerk; Emily Campbell

1. Apologies for absence
Apologies received from Clirs Leung, Nowak, Walsh.

2. Minutes
Resolved: The Youth Town Council unanimously agreed to accept the minutes of 25
June 2024, as a true record.

3. Matters arising

AYTC Clerk reported that project WhatsApp groups had been set up and project
leaders should use these as the main channel of communication and to set up further
meetings for their working parties, as required.

AYTC's planned visit to The PACE Centre will likely take place in September with the
potential for a secondary visit in November.

4. Talk from The Mayor of Aylesbury
The Mayor was unable to attend due to a last-minute rescheduling of AYTC’s
monthly meeting from 24 July 2024 to 1 August 2024.

5. The PACE Centre dress-down campaign

Clilr Eke, provided an update on the planned timeline of delivery with aspirations to
send invitations to schools and organisations in November/December with an aim for
the event delivery to happen within a designated week in January. Clir Eke will seek
wider feedback within the working party WhatsApp group regarding the designated
colour for the dress-down campaign and the delivery week for the campaign. Clir
Ultime volunteered to coordinate the informational video as a videographer due to his
experience and skillset, Clir Eke agreed.
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6. Tea & coffee stall - Mayor’s charity

AYTC Clerk provided a project update on behalf of Clir Walsh. Both Friars Square
and St Marys Church had been contacted as potential venues for the stall and no
response has been received. Cllir Walsh shared a desire to follow up with the venues
but he would like to confirm a selection of potential delivery dates before doing so.
Clir Walsh noted that Heritage Open Days were happening on 6, 7, 13 and 14
September so the stall will likely be delivered at the end of September or start of
October.

7. Parklife glitter stall

ClIr Nowak is the project lead for the PACE glitter stall at Parklife. AYTC Clerk
updated that planning is progressing well with tasks clearly allocated. The pricing
structure for the activity is under review to ensure costs are easily recovered for
resources to maximise fundraising revenue. Clir Kumar suggested a tiered donation
structure with bigger tattoos at a higher price.

8. Date for October meeting
Cllrs discussed and agreed Wednesday 16 October, 2024, for the October monthly
meeting.

9. Date of next meeting
The date of the next meeting is Wednesday 29 August, 2024 at 4pm.

There being no further business, the AYTC Clerk closed the meeting at 5:32 pm.
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Aylesbury Youth Town Council Representative




